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ZONING, PLATTING & ADVISORY COMMITTEE (ZPAC) 
July 11, 2017 – Meeting Minutes 

 
Senior Planner Matt Asselmeier called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m. 
 
Present:   
Fran Klaas – Highway Department 
Megan Andrews – Soil and Water Conservation District 
Jason Langston – Sheriff’s Office 
Aaron Rybski – Health Department 
David Guritz – Forest Preserve  
Megan Andrews – Soil & Water Conservation District 
Greg Chismark – WBK Engineering, LLC 
Brian Holdiman – PBZ Department 
Matt Asselmeier – PBZ Department 
 
Absent:  
Greg Chismark – WBK Engineering, LLC 
Robert Davidson – PBZ Committee Chair 
 
Audience: Tom Knief and David Burroughs  
 

AGENDA 
Mr. Klaas made a motion, seconded by Mr. Guritz, to approve the agenda as proposed.   With a voice vote of all 
ayes the motion carried. 
 

MINUTES 
Mr. Guritz made a motion, seconded by Mr. Rybski, to approve the June 6, 2017 meeting minutes.  With a voice 
vote of all ayes the motion carried. 
 

PETITION 
17-20 CHS, Inc. (Prospective Lessee) and NGH Farms, LLC (Current Owner) – Special Use Permit to Operate 
a Grain Storage Facility at 14676 Route 47, Newark (PIN:  08-16-400-007) Southeast Corner of Illinois Route 
47 and U.S. 52 in Lisbon Township  
Mr. Asselmeier provided a summary of this proposed special use permit.  CHS desires to construct a shelter 
approximately eight hundred (800) square feet in size at a cost of approximately Thirty Thousand Dollars ($30,000) 
at the subject property for their operations.  The shelter might be removed when the three (3) year lease expires.  
 
Mr. Asselmeier said the petitioners will have to obtain a building permit and are not considered agriculturally exempt.  
 
Mr. Klaas asked why the special use was necessary.  Mr. Asselmeier stated the Zoning Ordinance required a 
special use when a grain storage business is more of an industrial scale and not for an onsite farming operation.   
 
No concerns were expressed regarding the paving material.  The apron may be paved as part of the IL 47 widening 
project. 
 
Ms. Andrews asked if any other buildings were planned for the site.  The petitioners responded that no other 
buildings besides the proposed shelter and existing buildings are planned for the site.  The petitioners said they are 
only leasing the paved area.   
 
The petitioners agreed to the restriction that all containers shall stay connected to chassis.  The petitioners also 
agreed to no overnight storage of the containers. 
 
Mr. Asselmeier read Mr. Chismark’s letter.  The petitioners are working on obtaining the flow numbers from IDOT to 
address Mr. Chismark’s concerns.  
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Signage could be placed per the County’s Ordinances.  A thirty-two square (32) foot sign would be allowed per the 
Zoning Ordinance.  The sign cannot be illuminated.   
 
Since this business operation is a co-op, the petitioners could not guarantee that they will not be working before or 
after the hours of operation listed in the proposal. Therefore, the consensus was that hours of operation not be 
included as a restriction because no residential uses are near the site.   
 
Mr. Rybski expressed concerns about the septic system being located under the driveway area.   
 
Deputy Commander Langston asked about additional traffic.  No additional traffic is planned that could not be 
handled by the existing roads.  Mr. Klaas encouraged the applicants to restrict their traffic to State highways and not 
drive on County highways when the containers are full due to weight restrictions.    
 
Mr. Klaas made a motion, seconded by Ms. Andrews, to forward the petition onto the Plan Commission with a 
favorable recommendation. 
 
By a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
This matter will go before the Kendall County Regional Planning Commission on July 26

th
.   

 
REVIEW OF PETITIONS THAT WENT TO COUNTY BOARD 

None 
 

UPDATES OF PETITIONS 
Mr. Asselmeier reported that the Delaney Gun Range Case and the Semper Fi, Inc Case were withdrawn by the 
petitioners.    
 
Mr. Asselmeier reported one (1) special use permit renewal application is being finalized.   

 
OLD BUSINESS 

None 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
None 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Guritz made a motion, seconded by Mr. Rybski, to adjourn. With a voice vote of all ayes, the motion carried. The 
ZPAC, at 9:30 a.m., adjourned.  


